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able to work. He said that the Board of Health has the obligation of enforcing regulations.  He has 
asked Town Counsel to draft a letter to put people on notice that the town does not have facilities that 
allow people to stay for 90 days, and to get an extension for another 90 days.  He said that they have 
a 3-week limited stay which must end at that time, otherwise the owner is under violation.  
 
Mr. Doherty read aloud a  paragraph from the letter:  “The Board is aware that one or more of the 
violations may be due to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts acting directly or indirectly to the 
Executive Office of Housing and Livable Communities, renting, or otherwise procuring rooms to 
temporarily house displaced persons who have recently arrived in this country. Neither the Board or 
the Health Department or any other instrumentality of the town however have received any 
communication or a directive from the Commonwealth to explain why such actions should override 
the regulations. Absence of such communication or directive of establishing a proper legal base to 
suspend enforcement of the regulations, the Board is obligated to enforce both to protect the health, 
safety, and welfare of the community”. 
 
Mr. Doherty said that there are two approaches to problems – managing the problem and the other is 
to solve the problem. He talked about an editorial that the Globe had published the past Sunday that 
mentioned a bill that is pending in the legislature that would create minimum standards for local 
Health Departments while providing the money departments need to meet these standards.  
 
William Meier asked if what Mr. Doherty was saying is that the state has come up with a revised plan 
about what the Board of Health can and cannot enforce.  Mr. Doherty said they have not yet, and that 
is the problem. He said that the Commonwealth excludes themselves from oversight.  
 
Jared MacDonald said that what the BOH has presented is that as a local agency the town is enforcing 
the rules and regulations that the town has set forth. He said that on the Cape and Islands there are 
some different restrictions to enforce due to being typically a short-term rental area. He said that the 
state has failed, and it has been quite some time since the first group of these people were shipped to 
Martha’s Vineyard, and you would think that the state would have something in order.  He said that 
the state must solve this problem, and until that is done, the Board of Health must continue to do their 
job.  
 
Peter Meier said that they are in violation of the hotel/motel stays.  If the hotel/motel decides to turn 
in their licenses and convert to shelter, would this be a loophole regarding regulations, and if this 
happens then the town is losing money off the cherry sheet.  He said that this is not sustainable long-
term, and the town needs the state to help.   
 
Anne-Marie Siroonian asked if the 3 week limit of stay has been enforced.  Mr. Doherty said that is 
why it is being brought up today, and he has a draft letter that is going out to all the hotel/motel 
owners.  Mr. MacDonald said that in the past it has been enforced.  
 
Tabitha Vasconselos of Buzzards Bay said that she owns property in Buzzards Bay, and she finds 
this topic very concerning.  She said that she feels that this is a race matter.  She feels that if this was 
a group of well-behaved white people, that there would not be a problem with it. She feels that by 
enforcing the 3 weeks, it will put a lot of families out on the street.  She talked about how she has 
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worked in Bourne for 25 years and has seen how the rich people have come in and bought homes in 
Bourne. She said that she feels  a lot of people will be hurt if the rules are enforced in this case.   
 
Alice Zinkevich of Sagamore said that she takes offense to the racist remark because there are 170 
countries coming into the country and they are not always black or brown or yellow.  She said that 
she received a message from one of the house reps. that said that Maura Healey has not heard a work 
from the government on how they would reimburse her, and they don’t know if they are getting any 
money because nobody has talked to them.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo arrived , Vice Chair Ferretti turned the meeting over to her, and Mr. MacDonald 
and BOH Chair Doherty gave Chair Mastrangelo an update on what has been talked about so far 
during the meeting.  
 
Mr. MacDonald asked BOH Chair Doherty if in his letter there is going to be a stay of execution for 
those enforcements.   BOH Chair Doherty read a section of the letter that states: “ if you believe that 
some action of the Commonwealth operates to suspend all or part of the regulations or otherwise 
exempt you from enforcement of the same, the Board encourages you to explain the basis of that 
belief as necessary and have the Commonwealth officially communicate its position and possible 
directives to the Board. The Board cannot evaluate legal sufficiency of any position for which it has 
received no communication or directive, nor can the Board forego its enforcement responsibilities 
absent the same.” He added that this letter will go to the owners and to the State.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo added that in the letter it states that there is a 7-day window for the state to take 
whatever action is required by the State to overrule the local regulations. BOH Chair Doherty said 
that until the state takes action,  then the Bourne BOH is obligated to enforce  regulations.   
 
Peter Meier said that it is true that the BOH must enforce regulations.  He said that these people came 
here and went through the processing center somewhere and were sent here, and it is not their fault 
that Bourne ended up with them.  Chair Mastrangelo said that the Board of Health must enforce the 
regulations.  There was more conversation about the 7-day portion and about this being a state 
problem and about changing regulations.  
 
Voted:  William Meier moved, and Bob Collett seconded to approve the letter as written and pass. 
Roll Call Vote:  Barbara Princiotta – yes, Bob Collett – yes, William Meier – yes,  and Chair William 
Doherty – yes. 4-0-0.   
 

2. Discussion regarding Title V regulations 
 
Terri Guarino, Health Agent, said that she has presented several times regarding Title V regulations, 
and she is open to any questions that either Board may have. BOH Chair Doherty said that the 
AquaFund Program is still in effect for the County for low interest loans for those who qualify.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that there are certain dates that are important based on the regulations for the 
Town of Bourne.  She said that Gerald Martin from DEP wrote a letter to the Town Administrator 
and copied Terri Guarino and herself, and she forwarded it to the rest of the Select Board. In the letter 
he highlighted the timeframes that are part of the final Title V regulations, the notice of intent and 
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application period.  She said that there are two areas in watersheds in the Town of Bourne, 
Squeteague-Megansett and Phinneys Harbor, that are designated as Natural Resource Nitrogen 
Sensitive Areas.  She said that if they do not file a notice of intent for the watershed permits within 
the next two years, then homeowners in those two areas would have 5 years to replace their septic 
systems with an I/A system.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo also said that the requirement for enhanced nitrogen removal systems for new 
construction will begin January 8th, 2024, in those two watersheds if the town does not file a notice 
of intent for a watershed permit. She said the requirement for existing septic systems for upgrades 
will commence on July 8th, 2025. 
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that she and Town Administrator Marlene McCollem met with 
representatives from Falmouth about the shared area of Squeteague-Megansett, and Falmouth is 
planning to file a notice of intent before the January deadline.  She said that they need to decide if 
Bourne will be filing watershed permits, and they need to understand who becomes responsible and 
it should be clarified in the Comprehensive Wastewater Management Plan (CWMP).  She said that 
if they don’t file that notice of intent then the Board of Health is going to be responsible for requiring 
the I/A systems in new construction in those two watersheds starting in January.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo said that the town of Bourne’s CWMP is looking towards I/A systems except for 
in one watershed. She asked that if the plan is based on I/A systems, if the BOH discussed starting to 
make a local regulation.   BOH Chair Doherty said they have not discussed it and he asked where 
they are in the progress of the CWMP.   Chair Mastrangelo said that they finished phase 1 and they 
have a draft of phase 2, which talks about what the plan is for each of the watersheds. She said that it 
is time for feedback from the BOH.   
 
BOH Chair Doherty said the discussion needs to take place, and he was unaware of completion of 
phase 1.  He said that they will put it as an agenda item, and they will discuss if they receive a copy 
of phase 1.  Ms. Guarino said that it is available on the town’s website.   
 
Chair Mastrangelo said the big question right now is whether they are going to file a watershed permit 
in these two areas and if so, do they want to do it before January.  Mr. MacDonald said that the 
important thing is the timeframe.  
 
It was decided to have another joint meeting and have DEP attend to answer questions, possibly in 
late October.   
 

3. Public Health Excellence Grant – potential Intermunicipal Agreement. 
 
BOH Chair Doherty said he is interested in hearing what the Select Board thinks about the grant.  He 
said that it is $491,000. that is available from the County, and the County is offering to be a 
coordinator and a regulator of the grant.  
 
Ms. Siroonian asked Ms. Guarino if in anticipation of becoming a part of this collaborative, she has 
identified specific areas of need in the Bourne community.  Ms. Guarino said that she and the Town 
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Administrator signed a commitment letter on January 26th and there are certain parties that are 
concerned about parts of the agreement.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo read aloud the scope of services for the BCDHE, which is what the town would 
become a cooperative of.  She said she is concerned if a designated position of a lead entity been 
done.  
 
Sean O’Brien, Director of Barnstable County Department of Health, and Environment, said that their 
goal is to support the 15 Boards of Health on the Cape.  He said that they have been to receive a grant 
out of Massachusetts Department of Public Health to kind of reinforce things that they have already 
been doing.  He said that the only difference is that it is EPA money coming in and they are looking 
at municipal agreements to hold everything together.  He said that towns can pull out at any time. He 
said that the state is trying to look at ways to have communities work together on various health 
related projects.  
 
Barbara Princiotta said that her only concern with this collaborative is the current capacity of the 
current Board of Health.  She said that she wants to be thoughtful of Terri’s capacity and the team’s 
capacity to take this on. She thinks it is a reciprocal type of agreement, and she feels that the team is 
stretched thin already, and she would hate to have it take anything away from the town. 
 
Ms. Ferretti said that she was excited about this agreement.  She said that she was concerned about 
the time of the BOH also, but she feels that it is a great opportunity.  
 
BOH Chair Doherty said he feels that regarding capacity, that this program would add extra help to 
relieve the chief Health Officer so that she can still do what she does on a regular basis.  Mr. O’Brien 
said that he understands the comments about time, and there may be some meetings that would ne to 
be attended and there could be some opportunities for continuing ed. He said that he doesn’t see the 
need for a lot of additional work on it.  He said that it would more foster communications between 
towns.  
 
Ms. McCollem said that she agrees that some of the concepts and ideas in the grant are very 
promising.  She said that she and Counsel have spent time looking at the language and she has 
concerns about the town entering into the agreement at this time.  Chair Mastrangelo said that she 
has concerns regarding certain milestones that should have been already met. It was decided that 
more information is needed and that they would like to have another discussion later. 
 
BOH Chair Doherty said that he would like to know what the Town Administrator’s objections are.  
Ms. McCollem said that the Barnstable County Department of Health and Environment will follow 
up with the Select Board about the request for outstanding documents.  BOH Chair Doherty said 
again that he would like the list of objections from the Town Administrator given to him, and Ms. 
McCollem said that once the Select Board receives what they have requested, then they will see how 
much time they want her and Counsel to put in.  Chair Mastrangelo said that there are two separate 
things here, and one is the question of whether the Select Board is interested in participating in this 
intermunicipal agreement. based on the money available, the services provided to the town, and the 
commitment that the Town of Bourne would be making. She said that if they are interested, then they 
can talk to Ms. McCollem to talk about her specific concerns with the I/A.   
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4. Adjourn 
 
Voted:  Peter Meier moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to adjourn the joint meeting. 
Vote:  5-0-0.   
 
Voted:  William Meier moved, and Barbara Princiotta seconded to adjourn the meeting of the Board 
of Health with the Select Board. 
Roll Call Vote:  Barbara Princiotta – yes, Bob Collett – yes, William Meier – yes, and Chair William 
Doherty – yes. 4-0-0.   

 

 This meeting of the Bourne Select Board and Board of Health was adjourned at 7:22 PM. 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 

 

Reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities are available upon request. Include a 
description of the accommodation you will need, including as much detail as you can and include a way 
we can contact you if we need more information.  Please allow advance notice.  Send an email to 
kthut@townofbourne.com or call the Town Administrator’s Office at 508-759-0600 x1503. 
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Maria Simone

From: Terri Guarino
Sent: Friday, September 15, 2023 11:04 AM
To: Bill Doherty
Cc: Stacey Burgess; Bryan Bertram; Marlene McCollem
Subject: RE: Public health anecdote enforcement story

Hi Bill, 

That is an unfortunate story. We were not privy to these circumstances. Next time please encourage the resident to contact 
us. Temporary housing is allowed with Board of Health approval which could have helped them. Additionally the housing 
code has strict standards for correction of conditions deemed to impair the health and safety of an occupant. Certainly they 
would need to be relocated for the repairs to be effectively completed, but it would be in violation for it to take as long as 
described. The order is for work to commence within 24 hours, so usually just a few days for a turnover with burst pipes 
when the Health Department is involved. 

I will send this to Marlene and Bryan as requested. 

Best, 
Terri 

From: Bill Doherty [
Sent: Friday, September 15, 2023 9:35 AM 
To: Terri Guarino <TGuarino@townofbourne.com> 
Subject: Public health anecdote enforcement story 

Public health anecdote enforcement story 

A citizen of Bourne was recently forced out of her apartment because a broken water pipe had flooded her 
place.  
She a handicapped senior, who is the daughter of a career Air Force officer, a mother and a church goer, was 
placed in emergency shelter.. 
Every three weeks, because of our regulations she had to move because that was the standard of public health 
compliance for stays at hotels and motels in the town of Bourne.  
She one of our citizens was not given an exemption to extend her stay.  
She did eventually get her apartment back and sees a return to normal living.  
So I am deeply troubled by the logic behind a declaration of an emergency to spend compliance to our 
regulations for non citizens. If our Constitution expects that government will give equal treatment to all why do 
we have the right to declare a special class that is exempt and entitled to be treated better.  
To the argument that there is a law that gives rights to shelter that law does not have a proviso that the 
regulations that the shelter operates can be suspended.  
A consideration of the Massachusetts law suggests that it was intended to serve our existing population of 
citizens and not the other 49 states and territories let alone the the non citizens who find their way here.  
So without a specific legitimate action directing the Bourne BOH to suspend the regulation I am obligated by 
my oath of office to enforce it.  
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Please pass this on to Town Council as my thoughts that supplement my request for an appropriate warning 
letter to owners. And include this in the packet for our joint meeting with the selectmen.  
BILL DOHERTY 
Life is not a rehearsal! 
iPad mini  
 

  

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to report this email as 
spam. 







































History of Public Health Excellence 
Shared Services Grant

• In 2019 the Special Commission on Local and Regional Public 
Health (SCLRPH) created a report called the “Blueprint for Public 
Health Excellence”. Some of the recommendations included in the 
report were to increase shared services and raise the workforce 
standards.  

• In direct response to the report, the State Action for Public Health 
Excellence (SAPHE) Program was created, and funding from the 
State was established. 

• One of the funding allocations that was created was the Public 
Health Excellence (PHE) Grant. 





Benefits of the Public Health Excellence Grant Program:

• Supply up to $481,594.64 annually (shared among participating municipal members).
• Funds can be used for staff salaries, benefits, payroll taxes, consultants, facilities, travel, 

program supplies, and related expenses. (*funds cannot be used for existing municipal public 
health staff and services)

• Protect and improve the health of your citizens and communities.
• Improve public health compliance and regulatory mandates.
• Connect your community with more resources and contacts at local, state, and federal 

agencies.



























What is the Mission for the C.A.P.E. PHC?

• Curate reliable health and environmental data as a regional source for 
trusted information and analysis

• Advocate for the collective public health and environmental 
protection interests of Cape Cod residents and visitors

• Provide technical assistance and support services to Cape 
municipalities

• Engage diverse communities, under-represented populations, non-
profit and other NGOs and agencies building effective partnerships 
within Barnstable County

*Specific goals still need to be determined by the Governance Board*







Towns Financial Obligations

• At the end of the grant period there are NO financial obligations of repayment 
for any of the funds spent through the PHE grant.

• Individual municipal costs incurred outside the scope of the IMA and specific to 
the needs of that Municipality will be borne solely by the Municipality.

• Any funds contributed by the Grant Program shall only be used for shared 
public health services consistent with the purposes of the IMA.

• Program is supported through State Tax Dollars

***TOWNS MAY OPT OUT OF THE GRANT AT ANYTIME WITHOUT PENALTY***



Example of a Successful Public Health 
Excellence Grant Program

• In July 2021, the Martha’s Vineyard and Nantucket Public Health 
Excellence Group were awarded their annual $300,000. The grant money 
went toward a health inspector, a wildlife biologist and a community 
health worker/epidemiologist that would be shared by the seven towns 
on the two islands. 

• A major problem on the islands is tick borne diseases like Lyme disease 
and Rocky Mountain spotted fever, both considered at epidemic levels.  
The newly hired wildlife biologist and epidemiologist positions have 
allowed a statistical reduction in tick-borne illnesses due to properly 
funded studies and more patient education such as appropriate 
preventative measures. 

• These direct public health services can be similarly applied to your 
respective municipalities for major health issues.
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